



Minutes / Action List

- Meeting:** Community Liaison Committee
- Date / Time / Location:** 15th May 2019
- Present:** Jason Aughney, Ronan Doyle, Garda Seamus Fogarty, Brian Gormley, Louise Keegan, Lori Keeve, Kathleen McCann, Neil O’Riordan
- Apologies:** Cllr Janice Boylan, Cllr Aine Clancy, Fionnuala McHugh, Luke McManus, Claire Owens, Cllr Nial Ring, Kevin Sheridan

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
1.	Minutes		
1.1.	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.		
2.	Matters Arising		
2.1.	LoK requested an update on the extension of hours for the Link to Constitution Hill. RD informed the group that TU Dublin are due to start commissioning the camera for the Link to Constitution Hill shortly now that all the parts are in place. It will be 2 weeks from then when the operating hours will extend to match the general campus hours of 7am – 10pm daily. RD added that the smaller gates (such as Fingal Place) will have slightly different times. The GDA will keep people informed when the new hours will come into effect	GDA	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
2.2.	On the back of the last meeting, RD noted that the GEM is progressing signage for the playground and across the campus which include contact numbers if anti-social behaviour occurs.	GDA	
2.3.	LoK raised a concern around dust from the construction and requested pre-emptive measures coming into the summer months. LK noted that there are environmental monitors in place around the construction plots and the GDA publishes regular reports on the GDA website. RD added that this summer will be a different site to last year as the works are based more internally.		
2.4.	<p>LoK raised a number of concerns from a resident of Grangegorman Villas as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Potential security issues at the boundary wall to the rear of the Villas when the Lower House comes into use as the residents feel the wall height is insufficient to protect their properties. • Response to parking on Grangegorman Lower and update on long-term plans restricting parking there • Rubbish on site at Grangegorman Lower <p>RD agreed to speak with the resident on the above issues.</p>	RD	
2.5.	LoK requested an update on LMM's previous request for replacement basketball nets on campus and the possibility of increasing the operating hours of the gym. BG agreed to follow up on both issues but noted that he cannot commit to extending the hours of the gym.	BG	
2.6.	LMM raised a concern from local residents about the relocation of the DCC Bring Centre and requested an update. RD noted that he was not aware of any current plans but agreed to follow up and revert.	RD	
2.7.	The CLC agreed that an Action Task List will be created and added to after all meetings to ensure that the group is aware of what issues are raised and who is dealing with them.	GDA	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
2.8.	BG informed the group that he contacted CEO Uninest around the issue of street stencilling and noted that he apologised. BG suggested that the CLC might look at developing a model for student accommodation providers in the area to engage with local communities. The CLC agreed that this is worth exploring.		
3.	Project Update		
3.1.	RD provided an update on all live projects on site starting with the HSE Residential Care Neighbourhood . It was noted that this project remains at Stage 1 design awaiting full approval from the HSE Board and that McCullough Mulvin Architects with Todd Architects are the joint design team for the build.		
3.2.	Lower House for Student Facilities: RD noted that there were observations submitted as part of the planning and that the GDA is awaiting the decision from DCC. He added that this project is programmed to open at the same time as the Central and East Quads.		
3.3.	D7ET School: RD noted that it is hoped that construction will be on site later this year for completion for Sept 2021. He added that the dates will be firmer once construction is on site.		
3.4.	Central and East Quads: It was noted that progress on both Quads is moving ahead with the East Quad structure frame now completed and the Central Quad's structure due to be in place in a few weeks. RD noted that works are moving into a more intense phase for personnel as the focus shifts to internal build.		
3.5.	Further updates were provided on the following: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Academic Hub – still in planning • West Quad – hope to go for planning soon • Broadstone Plaza – construction under way • Public Art – LK agreed to send LoK information on the <i>Stories Between Us</i> and <i>One Hour Archive</i> public art projects to include as part of the Stoneybatter Summer Festival programme • History Project – GDA partnering with Royal Irish Academy and developing a strategy. 	LK	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
4.	Community Matters		
4.1.	SF informed the CLC that the Garda Sports Day with local schools is taking place at the end of the month. He agreed to send on details to the group.	SF	
4.2.	KMC gave an overview of the upcoming Apprenticeship Morning to take place on 16 th May, noting that 10 sub-contractors involved with Grangegorman along with the main site contractor SISK FCC will be available to discuss opportunities on site. It was also noted that a number of other organisations will be present to provide guidance to young people around access to apprenticeships.		
4.3.	LK informed the group that Grangegorman was one of the venues for Darkness Into Light walk again this year and noted that it was a successful event.		
5.	AOB		
5.1.	RD noted that there will be no meeting next month due to the clash with the Consultative Group. The next CLC meeting is due to take place on 17th July .		